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Call To Order:  2:08 PM
Present: E. Poulin, C. Lindquist, L. Kleindienst, S. SanSoucie, J. Craig, J. Ramsay, J. Resnick, M. Senecal, J. Carlson, B. Johnson, M. King

Reports
Secretary, L. Kleindienst:  Minutes September 22, 2011.  Motion to Approve, S. SanSoucie, J. Ramsay.  Passed.

                                          Minutes October 5, 2011.  Motion to Approve, S. SanSoucie, J. Ramsay. Passed with 3 abstentions.

Treasurer, S. SanSoucie: Statement as of November 15, 2011.
S. SanSoucie absorbed the cost of T. Corbett's lunch after the Annual Fall Meeting as the amount was so small. C. Lindquist inquired where funds had come from and Sue explained it was the existing balance after the full expenditure of the Durkan fund, merger with WMLC, and memberships both old and FY 2012 renewals.  E. Poulin inquired about the status of the Humphrey Humphry Fund from WMLC.  M. Senecal said she would get in touch with J. Davis, former Treasurer of WMLC, and determine if that money was included in the transfer of funds to The Friends of WMRLS.  If it was, it was pointed out that WMLA needs to establish it as a separate, perpetual fund for Professional Development. 
Motion to Approve: L. Kleindienst, J. Carlson. Passed.

Current Business
· Federal Identification Number (FID):  L. Kleindienst explained what happened with regard to obtaining a new FID # for WMLA.  It turned out that the group can continue to use its Friends FID and that once the name change paperwork is approved by the Secretary of the Commonwealth, Parker & O'Grady will file notification with the IRS. 
· 50th Anniversary Party:  As of this date about 25 have registered to attend.  Reviewing further PR, it was noted that all former WMRLS staff members need to be contacted. M. King volunteered to contact these folks and J. Ramsay will contact B. Baker.  M. King will also contact J. Kranich and J. Kuklinski of CWMARS.  Liz Castro will be contacted by J. Resnick.  E. Poulin will send out reminder to legislators.

            List of speakers for the program generated:  J. Ramsay, B. Baker, Rep.D. Humason & M. Knapik 

            (who C. Lindquist will contact), M. Kronholm (E. Poulin will contact), C. Cleary of So. Hadley     

           (J. Resnick will contact), D. Guerin of Palmer (M. King will contact). L. Kleindienst will contact 

            Rob Cox of UMASS Special Collections to see if he can attend and speak about the efforts to archive   

            both WMLC and The Friends materials along with yearly  WMLA  documents.
            E. Poulin will take care of sound system and locate musician to play.

            C. Lindquist & J. Carlson will arrange for projection system to run with laptop so  historical CDs 

            about  WMRLS can be shown.

            S. SanSoucie and L. Kleindienst will man a registration table.  If decorations are needed, E. Poulin 

            will get in touch with L. Kleindienst.

· Constant Contact Service, L. Kleindienst:  CC is an e-marketing service that allows subscribers to create newsletters, event brochures and other e-marketing docs.  Users can create and/or import existing e-mail lists, i.e. Excel, and the cost for subscriber lists under 2500 is under $350.00.  Currently, one Newsletter costs closer to $400.00 a year to produce and mail.  Historically the organization does 2 newsletters per year.  CC is used by a number of familiar organizations and libraries.  L. Kleindienst will contact L. Downing of the Forbes Library and to come ot the next mtg of the Board to talk about how it works and has worked for the Forbes.  

            Based on the CC discussion it was decided to postpone newsletter until late January with an article 

            deadline of January 10, 2012.

· Recap of Annual WMLA & MLS:  All were satisfied with the conduct of the Annual WMLA mtg and E. Poulin said that it did generate interest in Committee sign ups.  He has lists and will get out to Bd members.  
            B. Johnson reported on MLS noting that over half the Board had been replaced.  There are 8 new     

            members with 2 new members from Western MA:  A. Taupier (Springfield College) and 

            M. Malachowski (BayState Health Services Medical Library).  WMLA Bd members were pleased with    

            these selections.  Overall MLS mtg was good and speaker was good.  Strategic Planning roundtable

            summaries seemed to leave out some key issues as far as Western members were concerned.  

            However, Betty reported that those concerns will be included in the final transcripts.  Of particular 

            concern is the need to keep small rural libraries as a focus of MLS service.
            BPL is now being designated as The Library of the Commonwealth and is creating a plan of service.

Committee Reports
Membership, B. Isman (absent), no report

Nominating, D. Bruneau.  At the suggestion of the WMLA Bd,  Deb Bruneau invited Betty Johnson to join the Board.  Betty agreed and the Bd voted unanimously to approve the nomination.

Outreach & Communication:  L. Kleindienst noted that all minutes for FY 11 and Annual minutes for 0ctober 5, 2011 had been passed onto L. Coakley for posting on the website.  Also, all documents for FY 2011 are in the process of being passed on to R. Cox at UMASS.  Merger docs are not quite ready to be forwarded to Rob.

Advocacy, L. Coakley (absent) submitted e-report.  See Attached.  Report covered 6 Legislative Breakfast plans; status of MBLC legislative agenda (unpublished to date); MLA Legislative April 30, 2012 and bus to attend.  L. Kleindienst suggested that WMLA Bd might launch a "visiting program" to speak with library Trustee Boards and Friends groups about WMLA.  All agreed it should be a well defined presentation with talking points so that any Bd member could do a presentation.   
Education, E. Poulin & J. Craig.  Inviting BPL to make presentation at Annaul WMLA Spring meeting.  Will continue to seek scholarship opportunities (MLA Annual, conferences, etc.) event partnership opportunities 

(Hampshire Spring Readers Advisory seminar) and professional development opportunites.  J. Reznick  will contact C. Noah at MLS about the professional Development Collection and what they plan to do with it.

Fundraising & Event Planning, E. Poulin.  50th Anniversary party December 1, 2011.

Bylaws, J. Resnick.  No report .

New Business    
MLS Whately Leasing.  Building has been put out for lease since the Annual Fall WMLA Meeting.  In response to query from C. Lindquist, it was noted that the WMLA Bd has no leverage on this matter.  It would seem MLS has considered the impact that renting to a for profit organization would have on mortgage agreement with the US Dept of Agriculture.

Letterhead Use, L. Kleindienst.  Lynn suggested that everyone make an effort to use the new letterhead on documents created for WMLA.

FY 2012 Meeting  Dates
All  meetings will be held on Tuesday afternoons @ 2 PM @ MLS Whately
December 6, 2011  

January 10, 2012

February 7, 2012

March 6, 2012

*Annual Spring Meeting April 10th, 2012 10:00 @ a sight in the Berkshires to be determined.

Adjournment, 4:16 PM. E. Poulin, C. Lindquist.  Passed.

Secretary,
Lynn Kleindienst

Lynn Kleindienst

WMLAdvocates@gmail.com
  http://www.WMLAdvocates.org     http://wmrls.blogspot.com/  

% MLS Whately  P.O. Box 609, South Deerfield MA 01373
413.563.9259
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Treasurer’s Report

11/15/11

Checking account balance as of 9/31/11 ----- 12,665.89
DEPOSHE o emsmassms

10/27/11- membership - 135.00

11/09/11 - membership - 235.00

11/09/11- membership - 300.00

11/12/11- membership - 475.00

Total Deposits ----------=nmmemmrmmmmcmmeeeeee 1,145.00

Payments ----------emmmmmmmomomeomnenne e

Caroline Eaton —Web Site -  60.00

Lynn Kleindienst — supplies, postage - 38.35
Tom Corbett — honorarium - 100.00

Parker & O’Grady — fees — 350.00

Mary Kronholm — reception — 50.00

Total Payments ------------mrmrmemrmememenenn 598.35

Balance as 0f 11/12/11 --------eemmmmmmmmmmmmmeeee 13,212.54




Advocacy committee report

Hi, sorry to not be able to make the Tuesday meeting.  But here is a little report.

We have venues for 6 Breakfasts, but no dates and times for 2 of them.  Candaras’ office is dragging its feet and don’t want to schedule until mid December.  I have polled the Advocacy committee for advice.  That’s late for us to send out the letter announcing the meeting dates and times and late to start to ask for contributions.

The host is Sue Peterson at East Longmeadow and she does not want to be left off the list.  Dilemma!
Note:  At the MLS ann. Mtg on Monday Nov. 14 Sue and I spoke.  I will call Candaras’ office to say, oh, I’m so sorry to have to leave the Senator’s name off of the publicity…..  Could you confirm a date that an aide can come???  Sue wants me to push for Feb. 10

MBLC has not yet published the leg. Agenda for 2013, so we have a little bit of leeway in time.
Here’s what I have so far

Knapik  Jan. 27, 8:30  Kittredge Center, HCC

Rosenberg  Jan. 27  8:00 pm Forbes library

Downing  Jan. 27 8 am Berkshire Athenaeum

Brewer  Palmer Public  Friday, February 24th at 8:30 am
 Welch  Agawam   Friday, January 27, 2012 at 8:00 am. 
Candaras  East Longmeadow
I want to thank Lisa Wenner for hooking up the Agawam breakfast and Thanks to Sue SanSoucie for calling the bus company and getting them to try to reserve a bus for us prior to our knowing of the date for leg. Day.

Note:  JR has told me that April 30 is library leg. Day.  Sue is going to call her friend at the bus company.  I will call the usual stops asap and have spoken briefly with Cyndee Marcoux (Auburn) about the central mass dilemma.  I’ll talk with her further.
.
Executive Board Meeting


MLS  Whately


November 15, 2011








